


LITTLE ROCK — Farmers, ranch-
ers and agricultural leaders from across 
the state will come together for Arkansas 
Farm Bureau’s 81st annual convention, set 
for Dec. 2-4 at Little Rock’s Marriott Hotel 
and the Statehouse Convention Center.

Gov. Asa Hutchinson, Arkansas Farm 
Bureau President Randy Veach, agricultur-
al advocate Kevin Murphy and farmer-co-
median Tim Moffett headline the speakers 
for the convention, which is expected to at-
tract more than 1,000 farmers and ranchers.

The convention’s theme, Growing for 
Tomorrow, will be reinforced throughout 
the convention’s three-day run, including 
several conferences, competitions and spe-
cial meetings. 

The event culminates with the organiza-
tion’s annual business session, where vot-
ing delegates will define the organization’s 
policy positions on items of importance to 
Farm Bureau members. The delegate body 
also elects the organization’s president and 
vice president.

“Our convention reflects things that 
are meaningful to Arkansas Farm Bureau 
members,” said Veach, a cotton, rice and 
soybean farmer from Manila (Mississippi 
County), who is concluding his seventh 
year as president of the organization. “Our 
focus will be on the issues facing farmer 

and ranchers, and understanding how those 
issues will impact agriculture in the future.”

Special conferences are scheduled that 
will address timely topics such as EPA’s 
waters of the U.S. proposal, international 
trade issues, federal farm programs, labor 
challenges, avian influenza and weed con-
trol advances.

Additionally, there will be commodity 
market outlook conferences, as well as ses-
sions dealing with rural health issues and 
the latest on drone technology.

The convention will spotlight the win-
ners in several different competitions 
among Farm Bureau’s Young Farmer & 
Rancher members.

Awards will be presented to county 
Farm Bureaus for their work in support of 
the organization’s agricultural advocacy 
and membership efforts, along with rec-
ognition for ArFB’s Ag in the Classroom 
teacher of the year, the ag education in-
structor of the year and its Agvocate of the 
Year. The top county Farm Bureau wom-
en’s program and Sew with Cotton contest 
winners will be named and the organization 
will recognize the recipient of the Stanley 
E. Reed Leadership Award. 

Arkansas Farm Bureau is a private ad-
vocacy organization of more than 190,000 
families throughout the state working to 

improve farm and rural life.
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A PIKE COUNTY FARMING LEADER ... Pike County’s 
David Terrell was among the 73 Farm Bureau 
leaders participating in the State Resolutions 
Committee meeting Nov. 4-5 at the Wyndham 
Riverfront Hotel in North Little Rock. The com-
mittee refined and consolidated policy propos-
als into a set of formal recommendations to 
be considered by voting delegates during the 
business session of the Arkansas Farm Bureau 
State Convention, Dec. 2-4 at the Marriott Ho-
tel in Little Rock. 

Farm Bureau sets 81st convention in Little Rock, Dec. 2-4

HERALD 
GLENWOOD

OUR NEW ADVERTISING MANAGER, 
STACY CONSTANTINO, IS READY TO ASSIST 
YOU IN ALL YOUR ADVERTISING NEEDS ... 
CALL HER TODAY AT (870) 356-2111 OR E-MAIL HER AT 
GWADSALES@WINDSTREAM.NET AND LET HER ASSIST YOU 
IN SETTING UP ADVERTISING THAT WILL BE THE MOST 
BENEFICIAL FOR BUSINESS GROWTH!  

LITTLE ROCK -- In my family, 
Thanksgiving has always been a day for 
food, fellowship, and football. During the 
holiday season, family members are busy 
with activities like cooking the Thanks-
giving feast, taste-testing homemade pies 
and throwing the football around with the 
grandkids. But as we make our prepara-
tions for this year’s Thanksgiving, we 
cannot forget to be grateful for our many 
blessings. 

Here in Arkansas, we have a lot to 
be grateful for. Our state is known for its 
thriving agricultural community, vibrant 
tourism industry, breathtaking scenery and, 
especially, its people. We can be thankful 
for a year of economic growth, the creation 
of new jobs statewide and greater opportu-
nities for our students and citizens to suc-
ceed. And let’s not forget to give thanks for 
thrilling Razorback victories over Ole Miss 
and LSU. 

As we celebrate and give thanks, let us 

remember to reach out to those who may 
be struggling during this joyous time. For 
some, the holidays can be a difficult time 
of the year. Those in our local communities 
may be suffering loss, loneliness, hunger or 
financial hardships. These people need our 
prayers, our kindness and our support. 

Here at the Capitol, my staff is hold-
ing an office food drive to help fight senior 
hunger. Many of you may be doing similar 
work to help the men and women in your 
lives at offices, schools and churches across 
your community. Among other things, Ar-
kansans are naturals at helping out. 

One of my favorite authors, Henry Van 
Dyke, once said, “There is a loftier ambi-
tion than merely to stand high in the world. 
It is to stoop down and lift mankind a little 
higher.” 

This time of year isn’t just about giving 
-- it’s about doing. For those who are able, I 
encourage you to find opportunities to serve 
others who may not be able. For those who 
plan to gather with family and friends, I en-
courage you to include people who may be 
alone during the holidays. Sometimes, all it 
takes is a warm welcome and a good meal 
to make a positive difference. 

Doing more than giving thanks 
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PUBLIC NOTICE OF DRAFT DISCHARGE PERMIT
PERMIT NUMBER AR0052591, AFIN 55-00017

This is to give notice that the Arkansas Department of Envi-
ronmental Quality (ADEQ), Water Division, 5301 Northshore 
Drive, North Little Rock, Arkansas 72118-5317 at telephone 
number (501) 682-0623, proposes a draft  issuance of the permit 
(number AR0052591) for which an application was received on 
April 22, 2015, with all additional information received by Oc-
tober 2, 2015, for the following applicant under the National Pol-
lutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) and the Arkansas 
Water and Air Pollution Control Act.  

Applicant: Caddo River LLC - Caddo River Forest Products 
- Glenwood Sawmill, 229 South Spur 8, Glenwood, AR 71943. 
Location: along the south side of Sweet Gum Lane and Caddo 
Valley Railroad approximately ¼ mile west of Highways 8 and 
27 northeast of Glenwood, AR; Latitude:  34° 20’ 13.09”; Lon-
gitude:  93° 33’ 47.8” in Pike County, Arkansas.  The discharge 
of runoff from wet decking and stormwater runoff is into an un-
named tributary of the Caddo River, thence to the Caddo River, 
thence to Lake DeGray, thence to the Caddo River, thence to the 
Ouachita River in Segment 2F of the Ouachita River Basin.

ADEQ’s contact person for submitting written comments on 
the draft permit, requesting information regarding the draft per-
mit, or obtaining a copy of the permit and the Statement of Basis 
is Jessica Temple, at the above address and telephone number or 
by email at Water-Draft-Permit-Comment@adeq.state.ar.us.  For 
those with Internet access, a copy of the proposed draft permit 
as well as the publication date may be found on the ADEQ’s 
website at: http://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/branch_permits/
individual_permits/pn_permits/pnpermits.asp.    

The comment period for the draft permit shall end at 4:30 
P.M. (Central Time) on the 30th day after the publication date.  If 
the last day of the comment period is a Saturday, Sunday, or legal 
holiday, the public comment period shall expire on the next day 
that is not a Saturday, Sunday, or legal holiday.  For information 
regarding the actual publication date along with the actual date 
and time the comment period will end, please contact Jessica 
Temple at the above address and telephone number or by email at 
Water-Draft-Permit-Comment@adeq.state.ar.us.  Public notice, 
comments, and hearings will be conducted in accordance with 
Regulation 6.104(A)(5) [40 CFR Parts 124.10 through 124.12 
by reference] and Regulation 8.207 through 8.210 (Administra-
tive Procedures).  All persons, including the permittee, who wish 
to comment on ADEQ’s draft permitting decision must submit 
written comments to ADEQ, along with their name and mail-
ing address.  A Public Hearing will be held when ADEQ finds a 
significant degree of public interest.  After the public comment 
period, ADEQ will issue a final permitting decision.  ADEQ will 
notify the applicant and each person who has submitted writ-
ten comments or request notice of the final permitting decision.  
Any interested person who has submitted comments may appeal 
a final decision by ADEQ in accordance with the APCEC Regu-
lation No. 8.603.

(GH49, 1tc, 478w)

PUBLIC NOTICE
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